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to five minutes in the interest of time 
and to accommodate as many presenters 
as possible. Written comments should 
be emailed to Barbara Carson, 
Designated Federal Officer Office of 
Veterans Business Development, U.S. 
Small Business Administration, 409 3rd 
Street, SW., Washington, DC 20416, at 
the email address for the Task Force, 
vetstaskforce@sba.gov. Additionally, if 
you need accommodations because of a 
disability or require additional 
information, please contact Barbara 
Carson, Designated Federal Official for 
the Task Force at (202) 205–6773; or by 
email at: barbara.carson@sba.gov. For 
more information, please visit our Web 
site at www.sba.gov/vets. 

Dated: November 14, 2013. 
Diana Doukas, 
SBA Committee Management Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2013–27990 Filed 11–21–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

SMALL BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION 

Advisory Committee on Veterans 
Business Affairs 

AGENCY: U.S. Small Business 
Administration. 
ACTION: Notice of open Federal Advisory 
Committee meeting. 

SUMMARY: The SBA is issuing this notice 
to announce the location, date, time, 
and agenda for the next meeting of the 
Advisory Committee on Veterans 
Business Affairs. The meeting will be 
open to the public. 
DATES: December 5, 2013 from 9 a.m. to 
3 p.m. 
ADDRESSES: U.S. Small Business 
Administration, 409 3rd Street SW., 
Washington, DC 20416. Room: 
Eisenhower Conference room B, located 
on the Concourse Level. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Pursuant 
to section 10(a)(2) of the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act (5 U.S.C., 
Appendix 2), SBA announces the 
meeting of the Advisory Committee on 
Veterans Business Affairs. The Advisory 
Committee on Veterans Business Affairs 
serves as an independent source of 
advice and policy recommendation to 
the Administrator of the U.S. Small 
Business Administration. 

The purpose of this meeting is 
scheduled as a full committee meeting. 
It will focus on strategic planning, 
updates on past and current events, and 
the ACVBA’s objectives for 2014. For 
information regarding our veterans’ 
resources and partners, please visit our 
Web site at www.sba.gov/vets. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: The 
meeting is open to the public, however, 
advance notice of attendance is 
requested. Anyone wishing to attend 
and/or make a presentation to the 
Advisory Committee must contact 
Barbara Carson, by December 2, 2013, 
by email in order to be placed on the 
agenda. Comments for the Record 
should be emailed prior to the meeting 
for inclusion in the public record, verbal 
presentations; however, will be limited 
to five minutes in the interest of time 
and to accommodate as many presenters 
as possible. Written comments should 
be emailed to Barbara Carson, Deputy 
Associate Administrator, Office of 
Veterans Business Development, U.S. 
Small Business Administration, 409 3rd 
Street SW., Washington, DC 20416. 

Additionally, if you need 
accommodations because of a disability 
or require additional information, please 
contact Barbara Carson, Designated 
Federal Official for the Advisory 
Committee on Veterans Business Affairs 
at (202) 205–6773; or by email at 
barbara.carson@sba.gov. For more 
information, please visit our Web site at 
www.sba.gov/vets. 

Dated: November 14, 2013 
Diana Doukas, 
SBA Committee Management Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2013–27988 Filed 11–21–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION 

[Docket No. SSA–2013–0042] 

Agency Proposed Business Process 
Vision Under the Rehabilitation Act of 
1973 

AGENCY: Social Security Administration 
(SSA). 
ACTION: Notice of availability of 
proposed business process vision 
following self-evaluation under Section 
504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 
and request for comments. 

SUMMARY: On November 5, 2010, we 
published a Federal Register notice 
requesting comments regarding our self- 
evaluation under Section 504 of the 
Rehabilitation Act of 1973. We 
requested the public’s ideas and 
suggestions on how we could best 
perform the self-evaluation. We received 
a limited number of comments from 
advocacy groups and individuals. 

On August 2, 2011, we published a 
second Federal Register notice 
announcing the two public forums we 
held in Falls Church, Virginia, where 
the public could provide us with 
comments in person or via telephone. 

The notice also requested written 
comments from those who preferred to 
communicate with us in writing. 

On October 24, 2011, we published a 
third Federal Register notice to extend 
the deadline to provide written 
comments. 

This Federal Register notice 
announces the modifications we 
propose to make to our business process 
based on our self-evaluation. A 
description of our business process 
vision under Section 504 of the 
Rehabilitation Act of 1973 is now 
available at www.socialsecurity.gov/
accessibility/section504. Our business 
process vision outlines the actions we 
are currently taking to implement many 
of the self-evaluation key findings and 
recommendations. Specifically, we are 
developing additional policies in this 
area to provide clear guidance to all 
SSA components. We developed and are 
continuing to develop electronic 
systems to capture information about 
the accommodations people tell us they 
need, and we trained and continue to 
train our employees about Section 504 
and its requirements. Finally, we 
established a new organization, the 
Center for Section 504 Compliance, to 
oversee all of these efforts and manage 
the business process. 
DATES: To ensure that your comments 
are considered, we must receive them 
no later than December 23, 2013. 
ADDRESSES: You may submit written 
comments by any one of three 
methods—Internet, fax or mail. Do not 
submit the same comments multiple 
times, or by more than one method. 
Regardless of which method you 
choose, please state that your comments 
refer to Docket No. SSA–2013–0042, so 
that we may associate your comments 
with the correct activity. 

Caution: You should be careful to 
include in your comments only 
information you wish to make publicly 
available. We strongly urge you not to 
include in your comments any personal 
information, such as Social Security 
numbers or medical information. 

• Internet: We strongly recommend 
this method for submitting your 
comments. Visit the Federal 
eRulemaking portal at http://
www.regulations.gov. Use the Search 
function of the Web page to find docket 
number SSA–2013–0042, and then 
submit your comment. Once you submit 
your comment, the system will issue 
you a tracking number to confirm your 
submission. You will not be able to 
view your comment immediately as we 
must manually post each comment. It 
may take up to a week for your 
comment to be viewable. 
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1 SSA’s FY 2012 Performance and Accountability 
Report. 

• Fax: Fax comments to (410) 966– 
2830. 

• Mail: Mail your comments to the 
Office of Regulations and Reports 
Clearance, Social Security 
Administration, 3100 West High Rise 
Building, 6401 Security Boulevard, 
Baltimore, Maryland 21235–6401. 

Comments are available for public 
viewing on the Federal eRulemaking 
portal at http://www.regulations.gov, or 
in person, during regular business 
hours, by arranging with the contact 
person identified below. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Benita A. Dallas, Office of Civil Rights 
and Equal Opportunity, Center for 
Section 504 Compliance, Social Security 
Administration, 6401 Security 
Boulevard, Baltimore, Maryland 21235– 
6401, 410–966–4590. For information 
on eligibility or filing for benefits, call 
our national toll-free number, 1–800– 
772–1213 or TTY 1–800–325–0778, or 
visit our Internet site, Social Security 
Online, at http://
www.socialsecurity.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

Background 

Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act 
of 1973 prohibits discrimination against 
individuals with disabilities and 
requires Federal agencies and 
organizations that receive Federal 
financial assistance to provide 
meaningful access to their programs and 
activities to individuals with 
disabilities. In Fiscal Year 2012, SSA 
paid over 61 million Social Security 
beneficiaries and Supplemental 
Insurance Income recipients a combined 
total of about $810 billion; completed 
more than 56 million transactions on 
our National 800 Number; assisted 45 
million visitors; received nearly 5 
million retirement, survivor, and 
Medicare applications; received about 
3.2 million initial disability claims, and 
conducted 672,352 hearings.1 

Sometimes disabled individuals will 
ask us to provide them with auxiliary 
aids to communicate or to modify the 
way we make our services available so 
that they can have meaningful access to 
SSA’s programs and activities. We refer 
to these aids and modifications as 
‘‘reasonable accommodations.’’ 
Currently, we do not have a streamlined 
process for providing reasonable 
accommodations to disabled members 
of the public, and we have a limited 
ability to capture, store, and retrieve 
information on the accommodation a 
disabled individual needs for 

meaningful access to our services. We 
are developing an agency-wide process 
that will allow us to ensure that our 
programs, services, and activities are 
accessible to all of the individuals we 
serve. Our new business process vision 
includes issuing policy guidance, 
providing training to our employees, 
establishing processes for providing 
accommodations that are effective, and 
developing electronic systems that will 
make it possible for us to capture, 
review, track, and update requests. 

Our business process vision outlines 
the procedures we will use to receive 
and process accommodation requests 
from individuals with disabilities. We 
plan to identify ‘‘standard 
accommodations’’ that we are able to 
provide immediately when an 
individual with a disability requests 
them, and we plan to develop a process 
by which we will review and decide 
requests for ‘‘non-standard 
accommodations.’’ 

A ‘‘standard accommodation’’ is 
something we will be able to approve at 
the local level whenever an individual 
with a disability requests it. A standard 
accommodation can be an auxiliary aid, 
or it can be a service we provide to 
make our programs accessible to a 
customer who has a certain type of 
disability, such as a modification of our 
ordinary interview process. Standard 
accommodations will not require 
special handling or approval by a 
manager. When a disabled individual 
tells us that he or she needs a standard 
accommodation, we will document the 
request and we will retain it in an 
electronic system to ensure that, if the 
customer contacts or visits us again, we 
will know that he or she previously 
requested this accommodation and may 
need it again. An example of a 
‘‘standard accommodation’’ is the 
UbiDuo communication device, which 
enables SSA Field Office employees to 
interact directly and immediately with 
customers who are deaf or hard of 
hearing. 

When a disabled individual needs an 
accommodation to have effective 
communication with us, he or she may 
request his or her preferred auxiliary aid 
if it is not one of our ‘‘standard 
accommodations;’’ this is an example of 
what we mean when we refer to a ‘‘non- 
standard accommodation.’’ We will give 
primary consideration to the 
individual’s request, unless another 
effective means of communicating 
exists. However, we are not required to 
provide auxiliary aids that would 
require us to make a fundamental 
alteration in the nature of an agency 
program or activity or that would result 

in an undue financial or administrative 
burden. 

When a disabled individual is unable 
to access or use an agency program or 
activity, the individual may request an 
accommodation he or she believes will 
provide meaningful access. For the most 
part, requests for program modifications 
are ‘‘non-standard accommodations.’’ 

Non-standard accommodation 
requests are necessarily individualized 
and will require consideration by a 
centralized component within SSA to 
ensure consistent responses. We have, 
therefore, created a Center for Section 
504 Compliance (Center), which will 
review and process requests for non- 
standard accommodations. Previously, 
there was not a single component 
responsible for overseeing the strategic 
and tactical aspects of implementing 
SSA’s Section 504 compliance. We 
believe our new process will meet the 
changing needs of the American public 
we serve by providing a central point of 
contact for reasonable accommodation 
requests. 

Request for Comments 
As we implement our business 

process, we are asking for your input on 
how we can continue to provide 
meaningful access to our programs and 
services. After reviewing the business 
process we ask that, in preparing 
comments, you address questions such 
as: 

1. Are there additional standard 
reasonable accommodations we should 
consider offering individuals who: 

• Are blind or visually impaired; 
• are deaf or hard of hearing; 
• have cognitive or learning issues; 
• have psychological or emotional 

issues; 
• have mobility or physical concerns; 

or 
• have other types of disabilities? 
2. How can we best provide an 

opportunity for persons with 
disabilities, their family members, and 
those who work with, or advocate for, 
persons with disabilities, to tell us that 
they need an accommodation to have 
meaningful access? How should we 
interact with individuals who tell us 
they need an accommodation? What 
kind of information should we request? 
How should we notify individuals of 
our approval or denial of their 
request(s)? 

3. What are some of the methods we 
should consider for getting feedback 
about how the process is working? 

Please see the information under 
ADDRESSES earlier in this document for 
methods to give us your comments. We 
will not respond to your comments, but 
we will consider them as we review our 
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policies and instructions to determine if 
we should revise or update them. 

Dated: November 15, 2013. 
Carolyn W. Colvin, 
Acting Commissioner of Social Security. 
[FR Doc. 2013–28036 Filed 11–21–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4191–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice 8528] 

30-Day Notice of Proposed Information 
Collection: PEPFAR Program 
Expenditures 

ACTION: Notice of request for public 
comment and submission to OMB of 
proposed collection of information. 

SUMMARY: The Department of State has 
submitted the information collection 
described below to the Office of 
Management and Budget (OMB) for 
approval. In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995 we 
are requesting comments on this 
collection from all interested 
individuals and organizations. The 
purpose of this Notice is to allow 30 
days for public comment. 
DATES: Submit comments directly to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) up to December 23, 2013. 
ADDRESSES: Direct comments to the 
Department of State Desk Officer in the 
Office of Information and Regulatory 
Affairs at the Office of Management and 
Budget (OMB). You may submit 
comments by the following methods: 

• Email: oira_submission@
omb.eop.gov. You must include the DS 
form number, information collection 
title, and the OMB control number in 
the subject line of your message. 

• Fax: 202–395–5806. Attention: Desk 
Officer for Department of State. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Direct requests for additional 
information regarding the collection 
listed in this notice, including requests 
for copies of the proposed collection 
instrument and supporting documents, 
to Kathleen Borgueta at SA–44 Room 
700, who may be reached on 202–203– 
7492 or at borguetak@state.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

• Title of Information Collection: 
PEPFAR Program Expenditures. 

• OMB Control Number: 1405–0208. 
• Type of Request: Revision of a 

currently approved collection. 
• Originating Office: Office of the 

Global AIDS Coordinator (S/GAC). 
• Form Number: DS–4213. 
• Respondents: Recipients of US 

government funds appropriated to carry 

out the President’s Emergency Plan for 
AIDS Relief (PEPFAR). 

• Estimated Number of Respondents: 
1581. 

• Estimated Number of Responses: 
1581. 

• Average Time per Response: 24 
hours. 

• Total Estimated Burden Time: 
37,944 hours. 

• Frequency: Annually. 
• Obligation to Respond: Mandatory. 
We are soliciting public comments to 

permit the Department to: 
• Evaluate whether the proposed 

information collection is necessary for 
the proper functions of the Department. 

• Evaluate the accuracy of our 
estimate of the time and cost burden for 
this proposed collection, including the 
validity of the methodology and 
assumptions used. 

• Enhance the quality, utility, and 
clarity of the information to be 
collected. 

• Minimize the reporting burden on 
those who are to respond, including the 
use of automated collection techniques 
or other forms of information 
technology. 

Please note that comments submitted 
in response to this Notice are public 
record. Before including any detailed 
personal information, you should be 
aware that your comments as submitted, 
including your personal information, 
will be available for public review. 

Abstract of proposed collection: The 
U.S. President’s Emergency Plan for 
AIDS Relief (PEPFAR) was established 
through enactment of the United States 
Leadership Against HIV/AIDS, 
Tuberculosis, and Malaria Act of 2003 
(Pub. L. 108–25), as amended by the 
Tom Lantos and Henry J. Hyde United 
States Global Leadership Against HIV/
AIDS, Tuberculosis, and Malaria 
Reauthorization Act of 2008 (Pub. L. 
110–293) (HIV/AIDS Leadership Act) to 
support the global response to HIV/
AIDS. In order to improve program 
monitoring, the Finance and Economics 
Work Group under PEPFAR proposes to 
add reporting of expenditures by 
program area to the current routine 
reporting of program results for the 
annual report. Data will be collected 
from implementing partners in 
countries with PEPFAR programs using 
a standard tool (DS–4213) via an 
electronic interface. These data will 
then be analyzed to produce mean and 
range in expenditures by partner per 
result/achievement for all PEPFAR 
program areas. These analyses then feed 
into partner and program reviews at the 
country level for monitoring and 
evaluation on an ongoing basis. 
Summaries of these data provide key 

information about program costs under 
PEPFAR on a global level. Applying 
expenditure results will improve 
strategic budgeting, identification of 
efficient means of delivering services, 
accuracy in defining program targets, 
and will inform allocation of resources 
to ensure the program is accountable 
and using public funds for maximum 
impact. 

Methodology: Data will be collected in 
a standard electronic template available 
to all partners receiving funds under 
PEPFAR. To minimize both reporting 
burden and investment costs into 
information technologies, a new module 
capturing expenditure data will be 
added to an already functional system. 
This approach will minimize US 
Government start up costs for the 
technology and ensure data collection 
processes are as efficient as possible. 

Dated: October 31, 2013. 
Julia Martin, 
Chief Operations Officer, Office of the Global 
AIDS Coordinator, Department of State. 
[FR Doc. 2013–28090 Filed 11–21–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4710–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE 

[Public Notice 8529] 

Request for Public Comments on the 
UN Committee on World Food Security 
Principles for Responsible Agricultural 
Investment 

AGENCY: Department of State. 
ACTION: Notice; request for public 
comments. 

SUMMARY: The Department of State 
invites the public, including non- 
governmental and civil society 
organizations, think tanks, educational 
institutions, private sector companies, 
and other interested persons, to submit 
written comments on the draft UN 
Committee on World Food Security 
(CFS) Principles for Responsible 
Agricultural Investment. Comments 
received will be shared in full with the 
CFS for consideration. 
DATES: All written comments must be 
received no later than December 22, 
2013. 
ADDRESSES: Comments should be 
emailed to Amy Diggs (DiggsAK@
state.gov), Office of Agriculture, 
Biotechnology, and Textile Trade 
Affairs, Bureau of Economic and 
Business Affairs, U.S. Department of 
State. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Amy Diggs, telephone (202) 736–4327. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The CFS 
is an intergovernmental platform for all 
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